KEN-CARYL RANCH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

June 10, 2015
The regular meeting of The Ken-Caryl Ranch Townhouse Association Board of Directors was held  at the Ken-Caryl Ranch Clubhouse.  The following directors were present or absent as noted:

	Ken Whiteacre
	- Present
	
	Adam Wood
	- Present

	Lisa Castro
	- Present
	
	Christine Freeman
	- Present

	Rick White
	- Present
	
	Phillip Mills - Agent
	- Present

	
	
	
	
	


Several homeowners were also present.
Call to Order – Adam Wood called the meeting to order at 6:31 PM.  A quorum was present
Homeowner Comments 

· John Smolinski of 11876 reported his front gutter was plugged with roofing debris and needed a downspout extension.
Minutes - The minutes of the regular meeting held June 10, 2015  were approved with two minor corrections on motion by Rick White, seconded by Ken Whiteacre and duly passed. 
Committee Reports  

Architectural/Building Maintenance Committee  

· Cliff Castro was not present and provided no report.  Ken Whiteacre reported no meeting of the committee was held last month.
· Ken reported that five of the Standards have been finished and will need Board approval before being published.
· The A/BM committee reported receiving two requests for architectural modification:
· #11751 requested approval for a garage door replacement.  This was approved.
· #11685 requested approval for a front door replacement.  This was approved.
· The Board requested a budget quote for replacing the gutters and downspouts on all buildings.
Landscape Committee   

· Sprinklers are running a bit – monitored by the automatic weather station.
· A Notice of Violation had been sent to #11811 about planting a vegetable garden in the common area outside their patio wall.  The Board authorized a second letter to be sent advising that if the garden was not removed and the area restored to its previous form by August 15th, the Association would have the landscape contractor remove and restore it at the expense of the homeowner.
· #11811 requested the removal of a dead (mostly) Pfitzer at their entry.  She said Schultz would remove the bush for $58.  The Board approved having the bush removed if the homeowner would pay the cost and provide a suitable replacement.
Document Task Force  
· The final version of the Bylaws, including the modifications needs to be prepared from the margin notes from the attorney and prepared for signature.
· Howard is working on a Resident Handbook and should have a draft ready soon.

   Communications Committee 
· The next newsletter article submission deadline is July 20th.  
· Christine reported her contact with HD ordered and received signs for the playground and Adam Wood volunteered to pick them up and get the invoice to Phil for payment.
· Phil set up another e-mail account for sending the newsletters.  
· It was noted that the brown, No Parking signs need to be replaced as letters are coming off.

  Financial Committee 

· The auditor is about 30% done with the 2014 audit.  A review draft is expected in June.
Financial Reports - Phil Mills reviewed the reports for June, 2015.
· Ending balance of the Operating Account is $76,911, Reserves - $430,671.

· The loan has been paid off a month early.  Should help cash flow.

· Disbursements during the month (including transfer to reserve) were $85,407.

· Delinquencies were down to $51,004 from $53,169 last month. 
· Total expenses (6 months) were $1512,225 under budget.
· James Moore responded to questions from Howard about the audit.
Property Manager’s Report - Phil Mills’ report included:
· Several ACC requests were received and had been approved by e-mail:

· #11663 had requested approval for removing the decking and installing pavers.   This was approved with the standard gutter restrictions.
· #11614 asked to replace the sliding patio door with like kind.  This was approved.

· #11783 wanted the Association to replace downspout extensions under the patio.  This was not approved as the areas under the decking are a homeowner responsibility.

· #11811 requested the front entry steps be refinished or replaced.  Cliff Castor looked at them and advised they were no worse than others and he would try to schedule refinishing them with the others that have been reported.

· Keen Renovations plans to be finished with the siding work on the second set of  buildings this week.  The Board will walk the third phase with Keen next week.  
· Community Painting Specialists have started the first phase.  One building is complete three others have been washed and primed.
· Xcel Energy says they will be repainting or replacing the fiberglass light poles.
· The paving contract was executed with Rose Paving to preserve a starting time in late August.

· A Violation Notice was sent to 11845 for planting a vegetable garden in the common area.
· A Violation Notice was sent to 11809 for parking in the alley.

· A homeowner complained about vines growing on 11787 and 11809.  The Board decided the vines did not impede the painting program and left their disposition to the homeowners.

Unfinished Business  
· Rick White presented a re-worked volunteer liability waiver form for review. The Board approved the draft subject to approval by the attorney, on motion by Lisa Castro, seconded by Ken Whiteacre and duly passed.  Phil will send it to the attorney for further review..
· An updated paving proposal from Rose included infrared patching instead of remove/replace to save money.  The total proposal was about $25,000.  The Board will vote by e-mail whether to accept the proposal and get on the schedule.
New Business  

· Christine asked if the Association would fund trash cans for the playground/park.  The idea did not receive enthusiastic approval and was dropped.
· Adam suggested the Board install backflow preventer cages to prevent their theft.  Phil will price the installation of one from Schultz.

· Thanks to Dwight Cabalka for putting out American flags around the property on July 4th.

Open Forum  

· None were brought up for consideration.
Executive Session   There were no matters requiring consideration.
Adjourn - There being no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 8:12 PM.  The next meeting will be Wednesday, August 12, 2014 at 6:30 pm at the Ken Caryl Ranch House. 
Respectfully submitted, by Phillip Mills, Acting Secretary

